
The Rattler 

 

Sue Verwest 
Newsletter and Membership 

 membership@tcsa.info or 735-1662 

 

Steve Scott 
Range Use Request and Facebook 

Events@tcsa.info  

  

VICE-PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
 

By:  George Hager 
 

   Howdy to all, to quote Jimmy Buffett “The weather is 
here, I wish you were beautiful.”  One thing that is 
beautiful is watching all generations from old to young 
getting out and using our facilities and sharing good 
times.  Below is an overview of the Rattlesnake Rimfire 
Challenge, if you have any questions please direct them 
to me.  
  

   Welcome to the 5th Annual Rattlesnake Rimfire 
Challenge. This is a season long points series based on 
four separate Rimfire Matches conducted by the High-
Power discipline. 
  

- Mini-PALMA Match (week-end matches) 
- 100/200 Smallbore Prone Match 
- 100 Rimfire Match 
- CMP Rimfire Match 
 

   Shoot in as many Matches as you wish, your best 
scores from each Match are summed and the highest 
cumulative score gets their name on the "John Hill Cup" 
and bragging rights for the following year! 
 

   There is NO cost to participate, if you shoot in one of 
the Matches, you're entered!! 
 

   Two of many Matches are in the books. Charles 
Bonham is walking his talk as he was in second place 
last year and even closer the previous year, promised a 
different outcome this year.  He has a TWO-point lead 
over Phil Keuhlen. The defending champion, George 
Hager, is in third place. 
 

   We hope to see you out there with us ... Get to the Hill! 
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
 

By:  Mark Verwest 
 

      The TCSA Board and I would like to personally 
thank all of our members both new and old that have 
donated money to the Range before and during this 
past renewal period.  So far this year, we have received 
$4,565 in donations and we really appreciate your 
generosity.  Being an all-volunteer organization, all 
our funds go directly into maintaining and improving 
the Range.   
 
   Some of the improvements include the expansion of 
the Rose-Iris Range building, upgraded shooting 
bench tops, paving the road up to the High-Power 
Range, upgraded security system, a future .22 LR 
100-meter / Centerfire 500-meter Silhouette Range, 
new trap machines and a new forklift up at the 
Shotgun Range, the development and soon to be 
launched new website and paving Rose-Iris Range 
parking lot later this summer. 
 

Thank You! 
 
 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 

ROSE-IRIS RANGE 
 

Hours of Operation 
  9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

 

Wednesday, Friday, Saturday, Sunday  
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 
 

TCSA  OFFICERS 
 

Mark Verwest          President      735-1662 mverwest1662@charter.net   
George Hager          Vice-President  979-229-1615 george.hager@gmail.com  
Randy Bayuk          Secretary      727-0177 45shooter@charter.net   
Roberta Ensminger  Treasurer      628-0889 mikeberta4@gmail.com  
Mike Ensminger       Chief RSO     521-9628 chiefrso@tcsa.info  
Dan Martini          Member at Large     627-3198  dantini@charter.net    
Jim Petrilli          Operations Officer   392-2012  jpenterprizes7@gmail.com  
Rose-Iris Toberg       President Emeritus 

 

Greg Spencer 
Range Safety Officer Scheduler 

rsoscheduler@tcsa.info or 392-3649 

APRIL 

2021 
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TCSA FACILITIES 
 

ROSE-IRIS RANGE – A 100-yard range with 20 covered firing 
points.  This day use Range Safety Officer supervised facility is 
operated for public use on a regularly scheduled basis 
Wednesdays, Fridays, Saturdays and Sundays.  
 

RIMFIRE PLINKING RANGE – A 50-yard 22-caliber Range 
Safety Officer supervised Shooting Range with reactive 

targets.   
 

CENTERFIRE PLINKING RANGE – A 50-yard handgun 
pistol/revolver RSO supervised range with reactive targets for 
firearms using black powder or standard pistol cartridges.   
 

COWBOY / PRACTICAL PISTOL BAYS – Ranges consisting 
of 13 bays of varying lengths designed to support a variety of 
action shooting disciplines such as; Practical (IPSC/ USPSA) 
3-Gun Sports and Cowboy (SASS) groups.   
Cowboy Action Representative – Charles Kissler – 783-8505 
                                                     Nelson Thomas – 727-4678 
Practical Pistol Representative – Don Brown – 582-6993 
 

1000-YARD, HIGH-POWER RANGE – A Range consisting of 
100, 200, 300, 600, 800, 900 & 1000-yard firing lines that can 
support 20 firing stations on each firing line (utilizes manned 
target operation). The 400-yard line has 5 firing stations and 
the 500-yard line has 10 firing stations. This Range supports 
High-Power Rifle, Long Range PALMA and Precision Shooting 
Events of various disciplines, including 50-Caliber. 
High-Power Representative – John Julian – 308-0376 
 

HUNTER EDUCATION RANGE:  This Range has been 
designed to support Hunter Education Training Classes and 
also has a practical field exercise area containing obstacles 
hunters could expect to encounter in the field.  The covered 
firing line can be used independently by current RSO’s as an 
overflow from the Rose-Iris Range and may be available for 
RSO supervised public event use when not being used for the 
conduct of Hunter Education Classes. 
Hunter Ed. Representative – Randy Absolon – 628-3899 
 

PRIMITIVE USE RANGE: - A Range Area for muzzle loading 
and primitive Sagebrush Free Trappers reenactment events 
with parking, staging and various range areas. 
Primitive Range Rep. – Clint Bouslaugh – 585-6415 
 

SHOTGUN RANGE:  Includes a set of two ATA regulation 
Trap Fields, two Skeet Ranges and a Sporting Clay Range 
supporting five firing stations and a Pattern Board. 
Shotgun Representative – Dave Otto – 619-4494 

 
 

“WELCOME” NEW MEMBERS 
 

   Welcome!  In this Newsletter you can find the contact 
information for the Board Members and above you can find 
contact information for the different Ranges.  The Ranges were 
built and are maintained by volunteers.  We encourage you to 
get involved and be a part of TCSA. 
 

   New members from this past month should have already 
received their membership card(s).  If you have not received 
your card contact Sue Verwest at membership@tcsa.info or 
735-1662. 
 

   Check out our TCSA web site www.tcsa.info for a variety of 

information.  If you have decided not to receive a printed 
Newsletter by mail, it is posted on the web site the first week 
of each month. 

FIRST SHOTS® 
An introduction to Safe Handgun Shooting 

 

By:  Mike Ensminger 
 

   Optimistic as I am, I once again put First Shots on the 
calendar for this year on Saturday, May 8. 
 

   Realistic as I am, I am waiting until I have a good feel 
for group/gathering requirements before committing. 
 

   When / if it becomes likely, I will contact everyone that 
has shown interest in attending and schedule them into 
a Class. 
 

   The schedule will include 2 or 3 classes, and include 
live fire with rimfire and, if desired, centerfire handguns.  
Firearms and ammunition will be provided, but if you 
have one of your own that you would like some help 
with, feel free to bring it along. 
 

   If you are interested and have not previously been in 
touch, contact me at chiefrso@tcsa.info or 509-521-9628 
and I will add you to the list for attendance.  If you are an 
RSO who has offered to help, you will be hearing from 
me at the same time. 
 

   Hope we can make it work this year. 
 
 
 
 

MEMBERSHIP UPDATE 
 

By:  Sue Verwest 
 

   We have had an outstanding Membership Renewal 
response.  Thanks to all of you who renewed and 
continue to support the Tri-Cities Shooting 
Association!  And “thank you” to all who gave an 
additional donation to help with the TCSA projects. 
 

   All those who renewed before March 31st will have a 
chance in winning the Ruger 10/22.  The drawing for the 
Ruger will take place at the General Membership 
Meeting in May. 
 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 
 

TCSA PUBLIC MEETING 
 

THURSDAY, APRIL 8  
7:00 p.m.   

 

SHOTGUN RANGE HOUSE 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:membership@tcsa.info
http://www.tcsa.info/
mailto:chiefrso@tcsa.info
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CHIEF RSO REPORT 
 

By:  Mike Ensminger 
 

   By the time you read this our new Web Site 
should be up and the 2021 calendar opened, 
allowing RSOs to sign up for range duty for 
the upcoming year. 
 
   One change you may notice is that the Membership 
Year and the Duty Day Calendar Year will be synched 
up, so the 2021-2022 Duty Day Calendar Year will be 
11 months – May 1, 2021 and ending March 31, 2022. 
 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 

RSO INFORMATION 
 

RSO Questions / Concerns 
Chief RSO - Mike Ensminger 

chiefrso@tcsa.info or 509-521-9628 
 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 
 
ALL MEMBERS MUST show their CURRENT 2021 
Membership Card to the RSO on duty upon arrival at 

the Range.  Membership Cards need to be 
shown at all Ranges and all Events or you 
will be required to pay the non-member 
Range Use Fee.  EVERYONE must sign-in! 
 
~~  2021 MEMBERSHIP CARD  ~~ 

 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 
 

Hearing and Eye  
protection required when shooting! 

 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 
 
RSO Access Key Cards are for opening gates.  
Access Key Cards are not to be used in place of or 
as a substitute for your Membership Card. 
 

RSOs must have their Membership Card confirming 
they are a current RSO.  Without your current 
Membership Card, you will need to pay the $10.00 
Daily Use Fee and shoot with the general public.    
 

 
 

RANGE SAFETY OFFICER 
TRAINING CLASS  

 

By:  Dan Martini 
   

   The next RSO Class will be on Friday 
May 14.  The Class will start at 8 a.m. at 
the Shotgun Range House and last until 
about 3 p.m.  You will need to become a TCSA Member 
before I can add your name to the RSO Class list.   
  
   The Class will be filled on a first confirmed basis.  
Send an e-mail message with your name and 
membership number to Dantini@charter.net .   
 
 

YOU MUST BE SIGNED UP TO ATTEND THE CLASS.  
CONTACT DAN MARTINI TO MAKE RESERVATIONS 

AND FOR FURTHER INFORMATION 
 

 
 
 

ADVANTAGES OF BEING A 
RANGE SAFETY OFFICER 

 

   The advantages of being a RSO and obligating 
yourself as a volunteer at TCSA means that on days 
when the Range is not open to the general public - 
YOU - as a RSO can use the Range.  Having gone 
through the RSO Training Class and volunteering 
your time you are able to go to the Range any time 
you like! 
 

   To become a RSO, you must be a current member, 
attend the RSO Training Class and obligate yourself to 
volunteer at the Range three to four times a year.  
 

   If you or someone you know would like to attend the 
next RSO Training Class or would like more information 
about becoming a Range Safety Officer, contact Dan 
Martini at Dantini@charter.net or at 627-3198. 
 

   
 

WEB-SITE INFORMATION AND 
ROSE-IRIS DUTY DAY SCHEDULING 

FOR 2021 TO 2022 
 

   We are preparing to launch our “brand new and 
improved” website.  This should be any day!!  At 
that time, RSO’s will receive an email with 
instructions letting you know the Duty Day Calendar 
for the Rose-Iris is up and ready. 
 

  During the transition, there maybe one or two 
days when the web-site is not available!  Have 

patience!         
 
 
 

mailto:chiefrso@tcsa.info
mailto:Dantini@charter.net
mailto:Dantini@charter.net
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BOY SCOUTS SHOOTING 
MERIT BADGE 

 

By:  Ron Jorgensen 
 

   On March 27, the TCSA hosted thirty-six Boy Scouts 
from the Blue Mountain Council at the Range to work 
on their shooting skills towards earning a shooting merit 
badge.  The Scouts lucked out with the weather and 
conditions were very good. 
 

   The Scouts were organized into six groups.   Each 
Scout was paired with a Range Safety Officer when their 
turn to shoot came up.  The day’s event began with an 
initial safety briefing and discussion of shooting funda-
mentals.  Once that was completed the Scouts began 
the shooting portion.  Each Scout was coached by their 
RSO on gun safety and more fundamentals of shooting.  
Most of the Scouts had never fired a gun prior to the 
event, however; by the end of the day, they were 
displaying some very good skills.  A special thanks 
goes out to the eleven RSO’s that volunteered their 
time to make this Event so successful.   
 

   The scouts were treated to a lunch of chili and 
cornbread provided by Sheila Graham from the Blue 
Mountain Council and potato salad from Nan 
Ehrenburg. 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

HUNTER EDUCATION AND 
SAFETY ASSOCIATION 

 

By:  Randy Absolon 
 

   Nothing has changed since last 
month.  We are still unable to hold in-
person Hunter Education Classes.  
We are hopeful that will change 
sometime this summer, but it remains to be seen.   
 

   Students who are age 9 or older can still complete the 
entire course through the Online Process.  Younger 
students will have to complete the field exercise in 
person when classes are again offered. 
 

   RSOs using the HESA Range are expected to sign 
in at the Rose-Iris Range before going over to the 
HESA Range to shoot.  You are also expected to 
clean up after you are done shooting, including 
returning target stands to the Rose-Iris Range House 
and picking up all brass. 
 

   Always remember to control the direction of your 
muzzle, be sure of your target and what lies beyond it, 
keep your finger off the trigger until you are ready to 
shoot and always check every cartridge to make sure it 
is the correct ammunition for your firearm. 
 

   If you have questions about our Hunter Education 
Classes you can contact me at absolon@gorge.net 
 

 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 
Write a review and share your opinion 
about TCSA’s Rattlesnake Mountain 
Shooting Facility!  Let us know how we are 
doing.  Contact Steve Scott with questions 
or comments at Events@tcsa.info  

 
Rattlesnake Mountain Shooting Facility/TCSA 

https://www.facebook.com/RMSFTCSA/. 
 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 

Keep the Range Clean 
 

     Keep your Range clean of trash and spent 
cartridges.  Garbage cans are available.  
Please be sure the enclosure tops are closed 
so the garbage can’t blow out.  If the trash 
blows out, “someone” has to pick it up.  
Buckets are provided for spent cartridges. 
 

Please take the time to clean up after yourself when you 
are done shooting. 

mailto:absolon@gorge.net
mailto:Events@tcsa.info
https://www.facebook.com/RMSFTCSA/
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RATTLESNAKE MOUNTAIN 
STEEL SHOOTERS 

 
By:  Mike and Robbie Ensminger 

 

   We had shooters competing with 58 guns 
in the March Steel Match, reflecting the 

great weather and also showing that a good 
number of you still have enough ammo to get out and 
burn a bunch of it up. 
 

   We will be shooting again April 4th, shooter’s meeting 
at 9:15.  You can expect 6 stages and minimum 150 hits, 
so bring lots of ammo. 
 

   If you would like to start a squad ahead of time send 
us the names and number of guns (i.e., 1 or 2 each) to 
mikeberta4@gmail.com. 
 
 
 
 

COWBOY ACTION 
 

By:  Mike and Robbie Ensminger 
  

   21 shooters came out for 6 stages, won handily by RP 
Dodge, with ShotZLady as high lady shooter for the 
day. 

 

   Our April Match will be the Washington 
State Championship and between setup 

and main match will run all week from April 
19 through the 25.  Applications are available at 
www.rattlesnakegulch.org. 
 
 
 
 

PRIMITIVE RANGE 
 

By:  Clint Bouslaugh 
 

   Been getting ready for the spring Rendezvous.  Bill 
Kater has been out painting all the targets. 
 
   The Rendezvous is April 16 - 18.  We will have a rifle 
and pistol trail walk and a knife and tomahawk trail.  All 
shooting will be patched round ball from the bag.  
Firearms are to be traditional flintlocks or percussion 
with open iron sights.  We will be having a council fire 
Saturday evening, depending on weather conditions. 
Please bring a blanket prize for the Event.  Awards will 
be presented on Sunday morning. 
 

 

 

 

 
 

HIGH-POWER 
 

By:  John Hauptmann 
 

   Our Matches reached full speed in March, and we are 
carrying that pace into April with Smallbore Matches on 
the 6, 9, 13, 15, 18, 20 and 25; Service Rifle Practice 
on 6, 13, 20 and 27 and a Service Rifle (RMC) Match 
on the 10; High-Power Short and Mid-Range Matches 
on the 3, 27 and 30; Mid and Long-Range Practice on 
the 16 and a Long-Range Match on the 17.  Our full 
2021 Match Schedule, Match Director contact and 
Match Programs are posted on our High-Power web 
page at https://www.tcsahighpower.org/.   
 

RANGE CLOSURES:  None. 
 

MATCH ADDITIONS:  We are hosting our first Small-
bore Precision Rifle Match on May 2.  Contact Match 
Director George Hager at George.Hager@gmail.com 
for details. 
 

The following COVID-19 adjustments to Match Operations 
will remain in place for the 2021 Match season: 
 

⦁  Social distancing will be required by all attending. 
 

⦁ Bring exact match fees; Match Directors will not be 
making change. 
 

⦁  Registrations and scores will be taken verbally. 
 

⦁  Shooters MUST bring their own writing instruments. 
 

⦁ CDC and State guidelines will be followed when social 
distance cannot be maintained. 
 

⦁ The Range is open for informal High-Power RSO use, but 
please maintain social distancing and use common sense 
when you do so. 
 

RANGE CONDITIONS:  The Range remains in good 
shape, but please still use common sense and keep your 
speed down, particularly on the corners. 
 
 
 
 
 

HIGH-POWER RSO ENDORSEMENT:  For any interested 
TCSA RSO, 1KYD High-Power Endorsement Training is 
currently being scheduled on an as-needed basis.  It only 
takes an hour and allows you unrestricted access to the 
High-Power Range outside our scheduled Matches.  The 
only prerequisite is that you be a current TCSA RSO.  
Please contact John Hauptmann with questions or to 
schedule your training.   
 

HIGH-POWER CONTACTS:  John Julian High-Power 
Chairman at 509-308-0376 / b24jcj@gmail.com or John 
Hauptmann High-Power Secretary at 509-308-9230 / 
jlhauptmann@gmail.com if you have questions about an 
Event or how to get involved with High-Power at any level 
or discipline.  Please keep an eye on our Facebook page 
at TCSA High-Power and our web page at: 
www.tcsa.info/disciplines/highpower for additional details, 
match highlights, photos and related links.   

 

mailto:mikeberta4@gmail.com
http://www.rattlesnakegulch.org/
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.tcsahighpower.org/__;!!FaxH778!IHXDLyR89ThJFgBeyZEdssalbgoDjmMsh6i9_jBzQ5FlBbcsbnQ9l3kyEJEocI0L4lAE$
mailto:George.hager@gmail.com
mailto:b24jcj@gmail.com
mailto:jlhauptmann@gmail.com
http://www.tcsa.info/disciplines/highpower
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SHOTGUN REPORT 
 

By:  Mark Monopoli 
 

   We will be into April by the time you read this and as I 
write this the Tri-Cities is under a high wind advisory with 
wind gusts of 60 mph possible.  Not to be out done, the 
weather station at the Shotgun Range registered a high 
gust of 70 mph at 2:04 p.m.  We all know the wind blows 
at Rattlesnake, so what does this have to do with 
anything?  Nothing really, but the garbage can from the 
5-Stand field is probably a ¼ mile out into the field by 
now. 
 

   If there was ever a shoot that was close to perfect, you 
could say the 2021 Sub-Gauge Shoot was it.  The 
weather was sunny and warm all day, the winds 
remained calm and there were no real issues all day.  
The 5-Stand target presentations were setup well for a 
Sub-Gauge Shoot, which as I have written about before 
can sometimes backfire when you try to make the 
course “easy”.  There was a good turn-out with shooters 
coming from Walla Walla, Pendleton and Western 
Washington as well. 
 

   Rattlesnake was represented well with our Members 
taking 4 out of the top 5 spots.  Of course, with individual 
gauge winners as well as an overall lewis class there 
were quite a few winners of the day.  A familiar name 
won the overall, but it was pretty darn close this year.  A 
couple of targets either way could have seen the lead go 
to a couple of different shooters. 
 

HOA & 410ga Class Winner:  John Wilgus 96/100 
RU & 28ga Class Winner:       Mark Monopoli 94/100 
16ga Winner:        Mike Inglima 64/100 
20ga Winner:        Ted Pitt 92/100 
Dave Otto Hardluck Award:   Bernie Foster 53/100 
 

   Now, the shoot went swimmingly, but that doesn’t 
mean some individual shooters didn’t have issues.  If 
Wilgus is in charge everything is straight and to the 
point, there is no ambiguity regarding any rules.  To start 
off, John makes it very, very clear that there are no 
malfunctions, slow pulls, misfires, etc.  In Johns exact 
words, “If you call pull and a bird comes out and you 
don’t shoot it, it’s a loss.”  Period, end of discussion, 
that’s the way it is folks.   
 

   As we all know the universe has a pretty good sense 
of humor sometimes, and on this day, it was no different.  
First casualty of the rule?  Larry Brown was shooting in 
my squad and on the very first bird of trap, Larry forgot 
to take his safety off.  Lost bird.  Next victim?  Jeff 
Spivey and his wife Bernie drove over from north of 
Seattle.  Jeff was shooting his singles on Skeet station 2 
when he loaded only one shell to shoot a single bird.  In 
Jeffs own words “I told myself to load (2) shells, but then 
I thought why do I need to load two shells for 1 bird?”  
Well, when your only shell is a light strike on the primer, 
that second shell would have come in handy.  Now we 
come to the final victim of the rule that I’m aware of.  Mr. 

John Wilgus is on Skeet 1, shooting the high house 
when he encounters a shell with a dished primer.  
Nothing goes bang, the bird goes to ground, loss.  You 
can call it poetic justice, karma or just a mere 
coincidence, but I will tell you I personally found it highly 
amusing.  Unfortunately, in the end John laughed last, 
and still took home the win. 
 

   One of the cool things from the shoot is that we used 
the awesome new forklift with the mast extended to full 
height to throw a tower bird for the 5-Stand.  It worked 
perfectly and added some more depth to our target 
presentations. 
 

   2021 Skeet League will begin May 1 at 9:00 a.m.!   Be 
there or be square!  League will be held every Saturday 
during the fine month of May and there is no limit to the 
number of rounds you can score on a single day!  Want 
to score all (10) rounds in one day, go for it!  Skeet 
League is a good time where you get to sit around and 
watch shooters disappoint themselves round after round 
after round.  Come join the fun and disappointment! 
 

   5-Stand is OPEN for business on Sundays at 9:00 
a.m.!  The ever-popular shooting game is back and we 
are picking up where we left off in 2020.  One thing to 
note, if you are going to shoot be sure to get there at 
9:00 a.m. or close to it.  5-Stand is only open while we 
have shooters, once everyone is done it gets shut down 
for the day. 
 

   Safety is priority one whether you are shooting trap, 
skeet or 5-stand.  Please remember, if you see an 
orange cone out on any of the fields it means the field is 
closed until the cone is removed.  If you see something, 
say something. 
 
 

RSO INFORMATION 
 

RSO scheduling questions?  Contact Mr. Chris Quinton 
at roscheduler@tcsashotgun.com. 

 

Remember current membership cards need to be 
presented every time you sign in to avoid the daily 

range fee. 
 
 

 

 

SHOTGUN RANGE HOURS 
Wednesday, Saturday and Sunday 

9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
 

   Current weather conditions at the Range can be found at 
www.tcsashotgun.com and www.tcsa.info.   

 
 

   Thanks for reading!  Don’t be shy, shoot me a note at 
mark.monopoli@outlook.com and let me know what you think 
about anything at all. 
 

 

Like us on Facebook!  Or don’t… 
@rattlesnakemountainshotgun  
 
 

 

mailto:roscheduler@tcsashotgun.com
http://www.tcsashotgun.com/
http://www.tcsa.info/
mailto:mark.monopoli@outlook.com
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PRACTICAL PISTOL 
 
 

By:  Pam Harper 
 

   USPSA National Range Officers 
Institute, NROI, has a website that has valuable information 
about the Rules and interpretations of the Rules. Check it 
out at https://nroi.org/templates-and-other-resources/ 
  

NATIONAL NEWS:  www.uspsa.org 
The dates for USPSA Nationals 2021, at CMP Talladega 
Marksmanship Park in Alabama, have been released 
https://uspsa.org/nationals 

The Steel Challenge:  April 14 -18, open registration is 
FULL, but you can get on the waitlist 
 https://practiscore.com/world-speed-shooting-
championship-2021-presented-by-psa/register 
LOCAP Nationals:  May 7 - 9, open registration started 
February 1, https://clubs.practiscore.com/2021-beretta-
locap-uspsa-nationals/register 
HICAP Carry Optics/PCC:  October 16 - 18, 
HICAP Limited/Open:  October 22 - 24,  
 

The USPSA Rules 
https://uspsa.org/documents/rules/2019_USPSA_Competiti
on_Rules.pdf can be downloaded for easy access or get 
the USPSA App at https://uspsa.org/app for your phone.   
  

The Steel Challenge Rules 
https://uspsa.org/viewer/2021-SCSA-Rulebook-March-
2021.pdf can be downloaded for easy access. 
  
LOCAL NEWS:  Registration for the Inland Empire 
Sectional Match is open.  
https://clubs.practiscore.com/2021-inland-empire-
sectional/register 
  

   The USPSA March Match had 63 competitors with 6/8 
USPSA divisions represented. The Division winners 
were: PCC: David Blosser (overall winner); Carry 
Optics: Rachel Harper; Limited: Pat Krentz; Limited 10: 
Stephen Froehlich; Open: Ryan Barnes; and 
Production: Jared Betker. 
Complete Results at: 
https://clubs.practiscore.com/results/new/130702?q_division=0 
  

   The USPSA Steel Challenge (SCSA) March Match 
had 34 competitors with 10 divisions represented.  The 
Division winners were: RFRO: Mike Czebotar (overall 
winner); ISR: Charles Kissler; Prod: David Russie; CO: 
Jon Dayton; Limited: Curt Berger; RFPI: Mike 
Ensminger; RFPO: Mike Czebotar; RFRI: Dave 
Jackson; PCCI: Nelson Thomas; and PCCO: Gerald 
Olson. 
Complete Results at: 
https://clubs.practiscore.com/results/html/af0d04e4-4268-4a89-
a56a-bc41302f8bb3  
  

   EWPSA will be hosting their USPSA Classifier Match 
April 18. Registration should be done on Practiscore 
at https://clubs.practiscore.com/ewpsa-2021-04-classifier-

match/register.  Gate will open at 9:00 a.m. new shooters 
briefing at 9:30 a.m., shooting begins at 10:00 a.m. The 

Match costs $15 TCSA members, $20 non-TCSA 
members and juniors shoot for free. More details on 
Practiscore. 
  

   Set-up for the Match will begin April 17 at 9:00 a.m.  If 
you sign up as Staff, help set up and tear down, then 
you can shoot for FREE!  More details on Practiscore. 
  

   EWPSA will be hosting a Fun 2-Gun in the Sun 
Match April 11.  Registration should be done on 
Practiscore at https://clubs.practiscore.com/ewpsa-2021-

10-fun-2-gun-in-the-sun/register.  
  

   Next Steel Challenge Match will be held May 9.  
Registration should be done on Practiscore at 
https://clubs.practiscore.com/ewpsa-2021-05-steel-
challenge/register. 

  
Check out our Inland Empire Section News at:  
https://www.facebook.com/groups/267093763957174/?ref=
bookmarks 
 

Check out local news on Facebook – 
Eastern Washington Practical Shooters Association 
 

Any questions or comments can be directed to Don Brown 
at dl_brown@charter.net. 

 
 
 

~ ~ ~ WORTH REPEATING ~ ~ ~ 
 

NO firearms are to be handled during a “COLD” range state.  
This includes cased firearms being taken from the table to a 
vehicle and from a vehicle to a table. If you have any questions 
regarding this procedure, please see the Range Safety Officer 
on Duty. 
 

WHEN THE RANGE IS COLD 
 

NO HANDLING OF ANY FIREARMS 
 

WHEN THE RANGE IS HOT 
 

HANDLING OF FIREARMS IS PERMITTED 
 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 
 
 

FIRST LAW... THE GUN IS ALWAYS LOADED! 
 

SECOND LAW... NEVER POINT THE GUN AT SOMETHING YOU 
ARE NOT PREPARED TO DESTROY!  
 

THIRD LAW... ALWAYS BE SURE OF YOUR TARGET AND WHAT 
IS BEHIND IT 
 

FOURTH LAW... KEEP YOUR FINGER OFF THE TRIGGER UNTIL 
YOUR SIGHTS ARE ON THE TARGET 
 
 

TCSA HATS are available at the Rose-Iris 
Range.  They are $20.00 each (includes tax) 
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